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Portfolio
Community Engagement


Subject Matter
The Assistant Director (Community Engagement) submitted report CD.02/10 presenting Members of the Executive with an update on the Cumbria Choice Based Lettings Scheme.

Choice Based Lettings (CBL) was a process aimed at improving the letting of social housing.  CBL simplified the lettings process by advertising all the properties held by social landlords that were ready and available for let.  Applicants in housing need would be given greater choice by being able to apply across the county for properties.  The scheme would provide better opportunities for good tenant/property matches.  The Government had advised local authorities and housing providers that it wished all social housing letting systems to comply with CBL by 2010 and had made grant aid available to enable schemes to be developed in and across regions.

A partnership comprising the majority of District Authorities and Housing Associations in Cumbria was formed in 2007 with the objective of submitting a bid to the 2007 Fund for the Development of Regional and Sub-Regional Choice Based Lettings Schemes.  That initial bid was submitted, but was unsuccessful.  After much encouragement from the Government a second bid was successfully submitted in late 2008, resulting in the award of £100,000 to the partnership which, under the bidding rules, could represent up to 60% of the cost of developing the scheme.  South Lakeland District Council was the lead authority and accountable body for the scheme.  The project had been taken forward by a partnership including six District Councils and housing providers in the County.

The Assistant Director (Community Engagement) reported that a Project Manager had been recruited in 2009 and the scheme had been taken forward in line with the project plan submitted as part of the bid.    He added that, in order for the scheme to become operational, a formal Allocations Policy had been produced for approval by each for the partners.  The Allocations Policy was the policy of the CBL Scheme, as detailed at Appendix 1 to the report.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

That the Cumbria Choice Based Lettings Scheme Policy, as appended to Report CD.02/10, be conveyed to the City Council with a recommendation for adoption.

Reasons for Decision
To enable the Cumbria Choice Based Lettings Scheme to progress with Carlisle City Council as a key partner.







